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12th June, 2014
Chairman,

LIC of India,

Central Office,

MUMBAI.

Dear Sir,

Transfer / Mobility Policy for Class – III employees
We have come across the Power Point presentation released by Personnel Department of Central Office on various aspects which include Mobility of Class-III employees in the 54th SDMs Conference held at Mumbai.   The issue of mobility was raised by you in the information sharing session held on 13th February, 2014.  We had opposed this idea in that meeting on sound reasons and demanded for recruitment to meet the requirement of policy servicing. You are aware that all other unions in the industry agreed with our opposition and reasoning.  Despite such strong opposition, the continued moves towards framing a mobility policy reflect a confrontationist attitude of the management. 
The Secretariat of AIIEA met at Hyderabad on 25-26th May, 2014 and discussed Transfer/Mobility scheme as envisaged by the management of LIC. The Secretariat noted that such a policy is unwarranted and brings no benefit to the institution. We are horrified to note the reasons given in justification of this policy as preventive vigilance. This unambiguously means doubting the honesty and integrity of the employees, which is totally unacceptable to us. We are proud that we have contributed to build an institution and a brand which is respected by the nation. May we draw your attention to the debate in the Parliament on LIC Act (Amendment) Bill 2010? It was a proud moment when the entire Parliament in one voice appreciated the tremendous contribution made by LIC to the national development. You would also remember that during the course of debate, every Parliamentarian appreciated the fact that LIC is one institution which is corruption free. In the face of such appreciation and reputation, we fail to understand why you are keen to frame a policy raising doubts over the honesty and integrity of the employees in the guise of preventive vigilance.

You will certainly agree with us that the Corporation has successfully sailed through difficult times after liberalization of the industry due to the support and contribution of the workforce. We have beaten the competition to remain the undisputed market leader as well as market maker. Therefore, what is required is to harness the tremendous goodwill among the employees to scale greater heights rather than create conditions for de-motivation and dissatisfaction leading to a serious industrial unrest.

We have repeatedly discussed the need for recruitment both to meet the servicing needs and infusion of young blood.  We were assured that the process of recruitment would begin soon. Therefore, we urge upon you to start the process of recruitment to the Class III and IV cadres without delay to meet the shortages of staff. What the Corporation requires at this point of time is recruitment and not mobility.  We would like to emphasize that the primary responsibility of maintaining industrial peace and harmony rests on you.  
Thanking you,

Yours faithfully,
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General Secretary.  

